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Department for Communities  – Historic Environment 
Division (HED) (former NIEA) re; correction of address for 
the proposed listing of property at Cushleake Road, 
Cushendun  
 

29th September 2016 

Planning Committee 

 
 
Linkage to Council Strategy (2015-19) 
Strategic Theme Outcome 
Leadership and Champion  Our Elected Members will provide civic 

leadership to our citizens working to promote 
the Borough as an attractive place to live, work 
invest and visit. 
 

Protect the Environment in 
Which We Live 

 All environments in the area will benefit from 
pro-active decision making which protects the 
natural features, characteristics and integrity of 
the Borough.  

Lead Officer Sharon Mulhern 
Cost:  N/A 
 
For Information 
 
 
1.0 Background 

 
1.1 The Department for Communities; Historic Environment Division (HED) has 

written to Council to highlight an error in the address of a property previously 
identified for listing under Section 80(1) of the Planning Act (NI) 2011.   
 

 
2.0 Detail 

 
2.1 HED previously wrote to Council on 15th April 2016 seeking comment on the 

proposed listing of No.63 Cushleake Road, Cushendun (see Appendix 1). This 
proposal was presented and agreed at the Planning Committee on 25th May 
2016. 
 

2.2 Denise Dickson responded to HED on behalf of Council on 26th May 2016 (see 
Appendix 2). 
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2.3 On 17th August 2016 the Department wrote back to Council, amending the 
original address, as the house number gathered on their behalf was incorrect. It 
should have read No.65 Cushleake Road, not No.63 (see Appendix 3).  
 

2.4 As such, the property (No.63) has now been withdrawn from HED’s listing 
schedule. 
 

2.5 It should be noted that the detailed building information and photograph supplied 
was correct. Only the address was incorrect. 

 
2.6 On 19th August 2016 HED wrote to Council with a new and revised listing 

schedule, advising of the proposed listing of No.65 (see Appendix 4). 
 

2.7 HED has written to the owner of No.63 to advise them of the error. They have 
also written to the owner of No.65 to give to them the opportunity to consult with 
Council should they wish to do so. 

 
 

3.0 Recommendation 
 
 
3.1 IT IS RECOMMENDED that Members: 
 

 Note the correction;  
 Agree to the listing of No.65 Cushleake Road, Cushendun; and 
 Agree to the Head of Planning responding to HED on behalf of Council. 

 
  
Appendices 
 
Appendix 1:- Original letter to Council (15th April 2016) re proposed listing of No.63. 
 
Appendix 2:- Council response (26th May 2016) agreeing proposed listing of No.63. 
 
Appendix 3:- Letter from HED (24th August 2016) re correction of address (to read 

No.65) and withdrawal of No.63 from the listing schedule. 
 
Appendix 4:- Letter from HED re proposed listing of No.65 (correct address). 
 


































